City of Allison Special Council Meeting  
Thursday, December 28th, 2023
Special Meeting:
Mayor Henrichs opened the special meeting of the Allison City Council at 5:18 p.m.  The council members present were Bangasser, Carlson, Henning, Heuer, Stirling. Also present: Trent Stirling, City Engineer Jim Sweeney, and City Engineer Donald Moore. Henning made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Carlson.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.  

Open Forum:  
Jon Heuer gave an update on the park. Deb McWhirter, Joe Conlon, and Jon Heuer met to discuss the seasonal agreements. At this time, about half of the agreements have been signed and turned back in. They decided that they are going to send out a reminder that the agreements are due back to the City by January 1st but have agreed to give a grace period and would like them turned back in along with their first payment by January 8th. This topic will be revisited at our next regular Council meeting on January 8th. 

Consent Agenda:
No Action Taken. 
   
New Business:
City Engineer Jim Sweeney and City Engineer Donald Moore discussed the extension request for Boomerang for the Lagoon project further with Council. Boomerang is asking for the extension to be granted as the end of December is here and work still needs to be completed. Along with this, the aerators and generator are not expected to be in until late spring which is out of their control. One of the items that the Council pointed out that is within the contract with Boomerang, is that it states that the City could fine Boomerang $1,000 per day after December as that was their agreed upon finish date. However, Jim Sweeney pointed out that this is not something that we can charge them as a penalty and that the city needs to prove that there has been damage. Also, Jim stated that he has called and talked to SRF and DNR field offices and that they have stated that they are not looking to fine that City of Allison at this time, as work is in progress. Going forward, the cap that DNR has for fines with the state is $10,000 which Council made sure would be on Boomerang and not the city if fines were to be initiated. With this information, the Council decided that they would grant the extension for Boomerang to May 2024. 

Motion by Henning with a second by Bangasser to approve Boomerang’s extension request for the date of May 2024. Ayes: All.  Nays: None.  Motion Carried. 

Motion by Bangasser with a second by Heuer to approve Change order #1 from Boomerang in the amount of $1,224.74 making the revised contract amount $3,673,674.74 for rebar that is needed. Ayes:  Bangasser, Heuer, Henning.  Nays: Stirling, Carlson. Motion Carried. 

The Council discussed options that they could do to help new businesses on Main Street, and if there was anything that we could give Cassidy Courtney at this time for her new business that was presented to Council. At this time, the Council has requested that Cassidy come to our next Council meeting and provide numbers for the items that she needs for her business. Once this is presented, they will revisit the topic to see what the city can do. 

Old Business:
No Action was taken at this time. 

Adjournment:
Motion by Carlson with a second by Bangasser to adjourn at 6:15p.m.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  
Motion carried.



____________________________
Scot Henrichs – Mayor 


________________________
Attest:  Alexis Wiegmann – City Clerk

